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on balance, that a referral to WPHP decreases rather than increases suicide risk. Because numbers are too low to 
empirically validate this belief, we turn to the direct, lived experience of our program participants. 25% of program 
graduates report that WPHP saved their life. Experience suggests one of the most important ways we can protect our 
participants from suicide is by quickly establishing a collaborative connection based on mutual trust and support. In 
so doing, we provide a beacon of hope to help physicians and PAs navigate through despair. Over the years, countless 
physicians and PAs have shared with us how WPHP brought them back from the brink of suicide. These heartfelt reports 
deepen the meaning, purpose, and importance of our mission.  You can find examples of these personal stories on our 
website. 

We consider it a continuing privilege to serve the physicians and PAs of Washington and to be recognized nationally for 
our expertise and advocacy in addressing physician suicide. If you or someone you know is thinking about suicide, needs 
help, or has questions, do not hesitate to call us at 800-552-7236 or reach us via our website contact form at www.wphp.
org.
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Medical Cannabis Update
The Medical Cannabis Program has been getting questions about whether authorization forms and recognition 
cards that contain the term “marijuana” are still valid. The short answer is yes. In 2022, a bill passed that replaced the 
term “marijuana” with “cannabis” in Washington State Law. As a part of this change, the DOH updated the patient 
authorization form and recognition cards to reflect the term “cannabis”. 

Key Information

•	 Recognition cards and authorization forms printed on tamper-resistant paper with the term “marijuana” are still 
valid.

•	 Healthcare providers should use the new authorization form when printing authorizations in-clinic.
•	 Vendors that provide forms to healthcare professionals should switch to the new authorization form as soon as 

practicable.
•	 Current recognition cards do not need to be replaced. At the next renewal cycle, patients will be issued an 

updated card with the term “cannabis.”
•	 No other changes have occurred on the card or in the database.
•	 The term “marijuana” may still appear in the database or program resources as we go through this transition.

Related Regulations:
•	 Second Substitute House Bill 1210 (passed in 2022) replaces the term “marijuana” 

with “cannabis” in Washington state law.
•	 Expedited rulemaking in November of 2022 updated the term cannabis in 

Chapters 246-71 through 246-72 WAC.
Contact Information 
Phone: 360-236-4819 (option 1)  
Email: medicalcannabis@doh.wa.gov

Need database support? 
Phone: 360-236-4819 (option 1) or 1-877-303-3869 
Email: medicalcannabis@doh.wa.gov or support@cloudpwr.com 
Website: www.doh.wa.gov/MedicalCannabis

For additional training references and information, please visit the Medical Cannabis 
Retail Store Setup website.
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